
 
 
 
November 19, 2018 
 
 
 
Dear Sarah Lawrence Community, 
  
Before many of us leave campus this week for the Thanksgiving holiday, I’d like to update you on the 
status of the Barbara Walters Campus Center and amphitheater projects.  
 
As you may recall, the installation of over 400 tons of structural steel was completed in September with 
a topping off ceremony on the 20th. Since then, we have started the metal framing, waterproofing, 
masonry, roofing system, and some initial utility work.  Most recently, we began to install some of the 
exterior glass now visible from Glen Washington Road. Our goal remains to have the building fully 
enclosed in February.  
  
At this time, we don’t anticipate any road closures or campus interruptions in the near future, and the 
project remains on budget and on schedule to open next fall. 
  
On a different note, the Amphitheater is also making exciting progress. If you have had the opportunity 
to walk by Sampson Field, you will have noticed the amphitheater is now taking shape with 
approximately 70% of the marble installed.  We will be pouring the cement stage shortly, and the 
project remains on budget with completion expected this December. 
  
I thank you in advance for your continued support and patience with these exciting construction 
projects and wish everyone a happy Thanksgiving! 
  
 
 
Best, 
 
Steve 

Stephen Schafer 
Vice President for Finance and Operations 
T. 914.395-2524 
E. sschafer@sarahlawrence.edu 
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